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Congratulations on your engagement! We're delighted that you will
be celebrating your commitment to one another here at Mt Carmel.
Martin Luther taught that marriage is a calling, a vocation, whereby
God is at work through your marriage partnership to make the world
a better place, a more trustworthy place. To that end, we will work
with you to prepare for your marriage in the planning of the ceremo-
ny, but also by looking at your relationship and the role of faith in it.
Please read through the materials and let us know if you have any
questions.

God’s Peace,
Pastor John

Planning for your wedding

1. Meet with the pastor:

The pastor will help you prepare for your new life together as well as
officiate at your ceremony. During, your first meeting, you will begin
by choosing a date that is mutually acceptable to both you and the
pastor.

2. Participate in pre-marriage counseling

Couples who marry at Mt. Carmel are expected to receive pre-
marriage counseling from either our pastor or someone else trained
to provide such counseling. In many counties in Minnesota, such
counseling can result in a significant reduction in the fee for your mar-
riage license.



3. Plan the ceremony

By having your wedding at Mt. Carmel, you have chosen to have a
Christian ceremony, with an emphasis on God’'s abundant love
through Jesus Christ. Please choose scripture, poems, other readings,
and music with this focus in mind.

Much of the service planning will happen between you, the pastor,
and the music director. The pastor can show you several options for
liturgies and suggest appropriate scripture readings, while the music
director can help you find appropriate hymns and walking music.

Our music director has the first right of refusal to be the primary mu-
sician for your wedding ceremony. You may include other musicians
(and pay them separately) in consultation with our music director.

Generally, with our pastor’s approval, other clergy—Lutheran or non-
Lutheran—can be invited to co-



